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 10 CFR 140.11(a)(4) 
TM-21-015 

March 23, 2021 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
ATTN:  Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC  20555-0001 

Three Mile Island Nuclear Station, Unit 1 
Renewed Facility Operating License No. DPR-50 
NRC Docket Nos. 50-289 

Three Mile Island Nuclear Station, Unit 2 
Possession Only License No. DPR-73 
NRC Docket No. 50-320 

Subject: Amendment No. 16 to Indemnity Agreement No. B-64 

Reference: Letter from U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission to Mr. David P. 
Rhoades (Exelon Generation Company, LLC) - "Three Mile Island 
Nuclear Station, Units 1 and 2 – Approval of Exemptions from the 
Requirements of 10 CFR 140.11(a)(4), Concerning Offsite Primary and 
Secondary Liability Insurance (EPID L-2020-LLE-0002)," dated March 
9, 2021 (ML21040A258) 

On March 9, 2021, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) approved the exemption 
from specific requirements of 10 CFR 140.11(a)(4) concerning offsite primary and secondary 
liability insurance for Three Mile Island Nuclear Station, Units 1 and 2 (TMI). This action 
requested an exemption to reduce the required level of primary offsite liability insurance from 
$450 million to $100 million and to eliminate the requirement to carry secondary financial 
protection for TMI. The exemption is effective approximately 16 months (488 days) after the 
after the permanent shutdown of TMI, Unit 1 (TMI-1). On September 20, 2019, the TMI-1 
reactor was permanently shut down. Enclosure 2 of Reference 1 was Amendment No. 17 to 
Indemnity Agreement No. B-37. 
As part of the implementation of this exemption, a signed Amendment No. 16 to Indemnity 
Agreement No. B-64 for TMI needs to be docketed. Attached to this letter is the signed 
Amendment. 
No commitments to the NRC are made in this letter. 
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If you have any questions concerning this submittal, please contact Leslie Holden at (630) 657-
2524. 

Respectfully, 
 
 
________________________ 
Michael P. Gallagher 
Vice President, License Renewal & Decommissioning 
Exelon Generation Company, LLC 

Attachment: Amendment No. 16 to Indemnity Agreement No. B-64, Exelon Generation 
Company, LLC, TMI-2 Solutions, LLC, Three Mile Island Nuclear Station, 
Units 1 and 2, Docket Nos. 50 289 And 50-320 

cc: w/Attachment 
Regional Administrator - NRC Region I 
NRC Project Manager, NMSS/DUWP/RDB – Three Mile Island – Units 1 & 2 
Director, Bureau of Radiation Protection - PA Department of Environmental Resources 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTACHMENT 
 

 AMENDMENT NO. 16 TO INDEMNITY AGREEMENT NO. B-64 

EXELON GENERATION COMPANY, LLC 
TMI-2 SOLUTIONS, LLC 

THREE MILE ISLAND NUCLEAR STATION, UNITS 1 AND 2 
DOCKET NOS. 50 289 AND 50-320 
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